
Winter has arrived with some 

lovely rain and some very cold 

mornings!!! 

This edition is full of interesting 

articles.  The Grampians 

Wildflower Show committee 

would like some comment of this 

years program see page 3.  

The book review from Margo on 

page 2 look like great winter 

reading.   It is always great to 

catch up with Parks Victoria on 

the latest in particular what is 

happening when Parks Victoria 

temporarily take on management 

of Brambuk - the National Park & 

Cultural Centre, in Halls Gap.   

Budja Budja Medical Centre is 

open for business but remember 

appointments are to be made by 

telephone only (no walk –ins).   

Halls Gap School prospective on 

the last term and what great 

things are planed for Term 3 can 

be found on page 16. 

Budja Budja Neighbourhood 

House is adding to activities.  

Some of the activities will be run 

from the Halls Gap Centenary 

Hall for the next three months. 

Check out the program on page 

11. 

Stay warm everyone.  
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May 2020 - Rainfall by Chas; 
111.5 mm for May bringing the progressive 
total for 2020 to 350 mm. This compares to 
the same period last year of 158.5 mm for 
May with a progressive total of 225 mm. 
As of the 27th of May Lake Bellfield is 
holding 46,980ML or 60% full compared to 
the same period last year of 52,940ML or 
67% full. The total system is holding 
165,960ML or 29.62% full compared to the 
same period last year of 191,610ML or 
34.20% full. 
... 
Mount William received 116.2 mm for May 
2020. The highest temperature of 13 C was 
recorded on the 7th of May and the lowest 
of - 0.6 C was recorded on the 10th of May. 
The highest wind speed of 117 km/h was 
recorded on the 7th of May 2020. 
 
Cheers - Chas  

 

 

 

 

STATS BY CHAS... 



FOGGS (Friends of Grampians 
Gariwerd) will not be holding 
any group activities until 
restrictions ease, but some of 
us will be doing some 
individual tasks to support 
our hard working rangers. 

And there’ll be a winter newsletter coming out 
later with plenty of interesting material. You can 
join FOGGS via our website and help us in our 
support of our great National Park. 

BOOK NEWS 

FOGGS have just learnt that the 
reprint of Ian McCanns book 
“The Grampians in Flower” will 
be here quite soon. We worked 
with Dr David Welch (one of our 
far flung members) to 
completely revise it. Neil and 
Wendy Marriott updated the 
names, we added a tribute to 
Ian, and the VNPA updated their 

page. It is a convenient backpack size, so a good 
companion to Steffan 
Schultz's “Gariwerd 
Colours”, which is more a 
coffee table size. Both 
available from the 
newsagency. 

Another book David Welch has revised and 
reprinted is also at the newsagency. James 
Dawson “Australian Aborigines, The languages 
and customs of  several tribes of Aborigines in the 
Western District of Victoria 
Australia”. This is a book 
originally written in 1881 by 
Dawson who arrived in 
Australia from Scotland in 
1840, moved to farm near Pt 
Fairy in 1844, and then to 
Camperdown in 1866. During 
his life he advocated for 
better treatment of Aboriginal 
people and strove to educate 
white people about Aboriginal culture. David has 
added many more contemporary drawings to the 
original. It is a fascinating book on a topic most of 
us know too little about. 

Margo 
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Yet another month of isolation has passed, and the 
mornings have been so cold but a bit has been done 
over the last few weeks. The garden is big enough 
that several people can work together at the same 
time quite safely, and I for one have found it very 
relaxing and therapeutic to work in such a beautiful 
spot. The plaque on the Sullivan memorial to explain 
why we want Daniel Sullivan to be remembered is 
now mounted on the side. Do go and read up on 
him. 

David and Graham installed six new glass fronted 
noticeboards inside the shade shelter. They look 
very good and we'll be reprinting the notices to go in 
them, and adding some extras too. We have two 
more of the noticeboards and we plan to put them 
on the shelter near the Venus baths gate and use 
them to tell visitors about indigenous knowledge 
and use of plants. Although for quite a few years 
now we have always had information about which 
of the six seasons it is and what is happening with 
plants etc, we are aware that we need to do more. 
We are adding the name “Gariwerd” to our logo and 
are applying for a grant to have signs near some of 
our plants and some art works on the shade shelter 
building.  

We are also asking for help in 
improving the facilities – an extra 
shed, solar panels, power and light to 
the three sheds. We would really 
appreciate your support letters please 
for both these projects. Either as 
individuals or as businesses. Address 
them to the Community Association 
of Halls Gap and email them to me at 
margo@sietsma.com. I need to have them asap. 
Applications close July 16 and I don't want to be 
adding things at the last minute! 

Work on  the dangerous trees has started, but we 
didn't need to close the garden after all. There's 
more still to be done so watch out for the team.  In 
the meantime, do visit our garden during your 
exercise walks and enjoy our plants and the views 
up to the cliffs above. Beautiful.  

And of course, we'd welcome your help with looking 
after what we already have. 

Margo  

 



Hi everyone, 

 
Val, Margo and I have been grappling with (and 
procrastinating) about what to do about this 
year's wildflower show. We've come up with some 
ideas and would dearly love your feedback, and 
continued involvement. 

We are thinking - no "show" this year. Gulp! 
Instead of a show we are thinking about having a 
series of flora field trips that will culminate in a 
weekend of guided walks in the botanic gardens 
(on the same weekend as the Pomonal Native 
Flower Show, which is going ahead—at the time of 
printing). The idea of the field trips is to keep 
everyone involved and improve the overall flora 
knowledge in the community. That should lay an 
excellent foundation for next year's show. 

We could still use our picking permit and pick a 
much smaller amount of flowers and have a 
couple of vases of them on display in the Halls Gap 
Visitor Centre (un labelled). We could produce a 
flyer promoting our field trips and guided walks 
and have this available locally. The Pomonal 
Native Flower Show organisers have agreed to 
promote our activities.  

Note that we still have to talk to Parks Victoria 
about running activities in the national park during 
the pandemic so nothing is definite as yet. 

Below is some info on what the 
program could look like. 

Please send any thoughts, 
comments, suggestions?  To 
either  Monica, Margo or Val 

 

 

Stop Press: The Pomonal Native Flower Show will 
go ahead subject to Covid 19 rules.  Committee 
are watching current events closely and will 
confirm the program in August.  

Secretary 

Australian Plants Society - Grampians Group 
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Proposed Program—Up for discussion 
 
Come and join some enthusiastic local volunteers 
and learn about the flowering plants of the 
Grampians region. These trips are suitable for 
everyone - no botanical knowledge is required, just a 
desire to learn, experience and enjoy this special 
place. If you do have some knowledge to share that 
would be most appreciated too! Bring along any 
flower books you have and come prepared to walk at 
a leisurely pace. Each session will last for about 1.5 
hours, followed by afternoon tea (BYO everything). 
The trips are free for anyone and bookings are not 
required. Note that during the Covid 19 pandemic we 
ask that you adhere to social distancing rules. In the 
event that more people turn up than are allowed to 
gather under the Covid 19 rules, we will split into 
smaller groups. 
 
Wednesday 5th August - Botanic Garden Field Trip. 
Meet in the shelter at the botanic gardens at 1400.  

Sunday 9th August - Mt Zero Field Trip. Meet in the 
picnic area at Mt Zero at 1330.  

Wednesday 19th August - Botanic Garden Field Trip. 
Meet in the shelter at the botanic gardens at 1400.  

Sunday 23rd August - Heatherlie Quarry Field Trip. 
Meet in the car park at Heatherlie Quarry at 1330. 

Wednesday 2nd September - Botanic Garden Field 
Trip. Meet in the shelter at the botanic gardens at 
1400.  

Sunday 6th September - Piccaninny Field Trip. Meet 
in the car park at the start of the Piccaninny 
walking track at 1330.   

Wednesday 16th September - Botanic Garden Field 
Trip. Meet in the shelter at the botanic gardens at 
1400.  

Sunday 20th September - Sundial Field Trip. Meet in 
the Sundial carpark at 1330. 

Wednesday 30th September - Botanic Garden Field 
Trip. Meet in the shelter at the botanic gardens at 
1400.  

Saturday 3rd & Sunday 4th October - Guided walks 
in the Botanic Gardens. 1000, 1200, 1400 & 1600 
each day. Meet in the Halls Gap Visitor Centre. 
Attendance is by donation (suggested at $5pp).  

 

FLORA FIELD TRIPS IN THE GRAMPIANS 
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Well ! Winter has arrived and as you know it is 

time for all good Bears to hibernate. I have 

booked a five star cave with en-suite in the 

Victoria Range. 

It has a balcony overlooking the Victoria Valley 

with spectacular views of the Moora Moora 

Reservoir. Down stairs is a superb five star 

restaurant as well as an in-cave heated swimming 

pool, spa & gym. 

I hope I have brought a smile to your faces over 

these trying coronavirus weeks. I would like to 

thank all the businesses in Halls Gap for their 

innovative ways of keeping the locals well looked 

after.  

Those businesses that had to close during this 

period I wish you well for a not to difficult 

resumption to “normal” trading. It won’t be easy 

for Halls Gap like everywhere else to rebuild to full 

strength but I’m sure Halls Gap will bounce back 

with a wonderful  future ahead. 

Cherio & best wishes to you all - Bear. 

 

2020 AGM LandCare Report – 
Community Association of 
Halls Gap 

Bear Adventures  

LandMate crews have carried out extensive 
Kunzea ericoides removal from behind Hill Street 
to Silversprings Road. Kunzea treatment will be 
the Project Platypus priority in Halls Gap with the 
aim of containing, possibly eradicating the 
infestation within the township.  

Future works will be focussed on High Road and 
Scott Road. There are infestations in patches 
extending through to Pinnacle Road.  

Project Platypus in applying for LandCare and 
other funding, but no word you on the results. 
Fortunately we will have access to the LandMate 
crews over the next year. 

With the rate of removal work carried out. We are 
optimistic that the spread can be contained and 
managed, but it may take a few years. 

Graham Parkes 



 
We are excited to have recruited 

eight new volunteers this year.  

With COVID restrictions preventing face to face 

training we are commencing with some on-line 

learning modules to get them prepared for fire 

response as soon as possible.  Regular training is 

also scheduled this month with small groups 

participating outdoors with social distancing and 

enhanced sanitation.  As an essential service, CFA 

continues to respond when paged to emergencies. 

Fire Equipment Maintenance (FEM) is also an 

essential service, but with reduced visitor activity 

and restricted business operations some recent 

inspections have been postponed.  As restrictions 

are eased and activity is increasing, our volunteers 

are now busy returning to the scheduled routine.  

We are fortunate to have the opportunity to 

provide this service to businesses and agencies in 

the community as it is also a source of funds for the 

brigade.  We appreciate owners and operators 

utilising the FEM service which is administered by 

the CFA and carried out locally by trained and 

qualified volunteers. 

Throughout the cooler months, the Brigade is 

promoting its priority to maintain access and egress 

along the Grampians Road corridor in the event of 

fire.  We are hoping this will be addressed through 

a cooperative approach between Northern 

Grampians Shire, Vic Roads, ParksVic, DELWP and 

landholders.  Slashing, clearing and burning is 

encouraged when it is safe.  Remember a permit to 

burn off is required within the township and 

residential areas, and every burn should be 

registered with VicFire by calling 1800 668 511.  See 

https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/contact/register-your-

burn-off . 

For information about volunteering with the Halls 

Gap CFA, or to inquire about our Fire Equipment 

Maintenance service, call Peter on 0437 524 716. 
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Halls gap cfa  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calling local Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander artists! 
 
The Horsham Magistrates Court are seeking 
Expressions of Interest for local Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander artwork to be displayed in the 
Magistrates Court.  
 
Expressions of Interest Due: 
31-07-2020  
 
If you are interested or would like to submit an 
Expression of Interest, please contact Jo Clarke on 
03 5382 0977 or joanne.clarke@bglc.org.au. 
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Parks Victoria Update 

http://parkweb.vic.gov.au/explore/parks/grampians-national-park 

 

Grampians National Park Update – Brambuk the National Park 

and Cultural Centre 

As communicated earlier this year, from 1 July 2020 Parks Victoria will 

temporarily take on management of Brambuk - the National Park & Cultural 

Centre, in Halls Gap.  

The management change will follow expiry of the current operator’s permit and will allow time for 

Traditional Owner corporations and Parks Victoria to explore future options to reinvigorate this important 

cultural and visitor site.  

Although Parks Victoria will formally take on management from 1 July, some services won’t be 

immediately available.  

Brambuk’s park information building and cultural centre are currently not open. From 1 July they will 

remain closed to the public while Parks Victoria undertakes due diligence in assessing Brambuk’s 

infrastructure and facilities, and conducts essential works. This process may take between 4–8 weeks, 

depending on the outcome of assessments.  

In the future,  Parks Victoria will also be refreshing visitor services, including cultural programs and the 

café service, with our Traditional Owner partners Eastern Maar Aboriginal Corporation, Barengi Gadjin 

Land Council and Gunditj Mirring Traditional Owners Aboriginal Corporation.   

From 1 July, Parks Victoria will be delivering essential park information and support services for visitors 

and licenced tour operators by phone, email and online, including campground bookings, school group 

activity statements and trip intention processes. Visitors seeking park information in person are asked to 

visit the Halls Gap Visitor Information Centre during this period.  

Contact details for these services during July are:   

Phone:  13 1963 

Email:  info@parks.vic.gov.au,  

Online campground bookings:  www.parkstay.vic.gov.au 

 

We understand the importance of Brambuk as a place for celebrating and learning about the Aboriginal 

cultural heritage of Gariwerd. Over the coming weeks and months, we will continue to work with 

Traditional Owner corporations to position Brambuk as a place that delivers long-term benefits to the 

community, local businesses, Traditional Owners and the national park. 

 As we get closer to fully opening the precinct again, Parks Victoria will update you on our progress.  
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Paper Plate Twirlers 

MATERIALS 

Paper plate 
Crayons, pencils, paint  
Glue 
Scissors 
String/yarn 

 

INSTRUCTIONS 

Step 1: Draw your spiral onto the paper 
plate 

Step 2: Now decorate your spiral with crayon, pencils, paint etc 

Step 3: If you want more decorations you could cut out shapes card such as stars, fish leaves etc and then glue 
them onto your spiral (OPTIONAL) 

Step 4: Cut along the spiral line. 

Step 5: Punch a hole in the centre and tie a string there for hanging. ... 

Step 6: Hang your paper plate twirlers! 

 

Well it is already July.  Budja Budja Neighbourhood House (BBNH) has opened 
slowly taking into account restrictions due to 
Covid 19.   We would have celebrated NADOC 
Week from 5th July however that is on hold 
until November 2020 due to covid-19. 

On Saturday 13th June BBNH facilitated a World Wide Knit in Public Day 
at the Halls Gap Visitor Centre.  We had a wonderful time.  Alison live facebooked the event so check out 
our facebook page and with any luck our website also. 

We are not running a traditional School Holiday program.  The first week Neil took Alison and Wilari on a 
bird walk in Halls Gap.  Our adventures are on facebook and our website.  As it was raining on Friday Wilari 
and Alison made Paper Plate Twirlers.  As you can see from the pictures we had a lot of fun.  If anyone 
decides this is a good idea Alison and Lee-Anne would love to see pictures of your creations.  Send your 
picture to neighbourhood.house@budjabudjacoop.org.au and we will put them up on our website.  

Second Week of the School Holidays Alison will be cooking up a storm with Lucy and we are going to make 
some really fun pom pom animals.  

After the school holidays we will be resuming more of  our programs.  

Tuesday - Sewing  10am - 12am Recommence 14th July  - Art Room at BBNH 

Tuesday - Move It Move It - Gentle Exercise with Jo Brown  - 1.30pm - 2pm Recommence 14th July - Halls 
Gap Centenary Hall 

Thursday - Tai Chi 10 - 11am - Halls Gap Centenary Hall  from 2nd July until the spring. 

Thursday - Yarn Group - 1-3pm– Art Room at BBNH from 2nd July  

Friday - Move It Move It Finska—Halls Gap Centenary Hall from 11th July until the spring 

 

Alison and Lee-Anne are also working on getting Move It Move It– Gentle Yoga, Tai Chi for Beginners and 
Gentle Walking group, Indoor Bowls for the winter, another knit/crochet in public day, pine needle weaving 
and maybe even some dance classes….. If you have any great ideas ring us on 5356 4751 option 3. 

Stay safe and connected…. Alison & Lee-Anne 
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20-22 Grampians Road, Halls Gap 3381 

PH: 03 53564751  

www.budjabudjacoop.org.au   

 

Important Patient information 

Budja Budja has implemented physical distancing requirements which reduces the number of people who 

are able to attend our clinic at any one time to ensure the protection of our customers and staff 

Appointments are to be made by telephone only (no walk –ins) 

All patients will be ask to sanitise their hands, have your temperature tested, be screened for COVID-19 and 

may be given a mask upon arrival.  

DO NOT ATTEND if you have recently been overseas, come from a recognised Hot spot,  been in contact 

with a known case of COVID -19 or experiencing any cold , fever of respiratory infection symptoms even if 

mild.  

 
Please Contact   us on 5356 4751 to discuss your appointment options    

July  2020 August 2020 September 2020 

  

Dr Amanda Gibbons 

1st, 2nd , 3rd 

6th, 7th ,  8th  , 9th ,10th 

14th, 15th , 16th , 17th 

20th, 21st, 22nd, 23rd, 24th 

DR Susan Watson 

8th , 9th , 10th 

13th, 14th, 15th 

Dr Ian Jones 

27th ,28th, 29th 30th , 31st 

  

Dr Amanda Gibbons 

11th , 12th, 13th ,14th 

17th , 18th , 19th , 20th ,21st 

28th , 29th , 30th , 31st 

Dr Ian Jones 

3rd , 4th , 5th , 6th , 7th 

10th , 11th , 12th 

  

  

  

Dr Amanda Gibbons 

1st, 2nd, 3rd , 4th 

8th, 9th, 10th 11th 

14th , 15th 16th, 17th, 18th 

22nd , 23rd, 24th ,25th 

28th 29th, 30th 

Dr Rebecca Bassett 

16th, 17th, 18th 

21st, 22nd,23rd 

Nurse Clinic 

7th 
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During this time of working from  home it is 
important to look after yourself if you  are 
spending more time on your computer.   

Here are some exercises from Worksafe Victoria 
that you might find helpful. 
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Cont... 



FROM THE CLASSROOMS OF HALLS GAP PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 
FINALLY!  We have 
everybody back at 
school now.  Our Grades 
3-6 students made their 
grand entrance a few 
weeks before the term 

finished.  Everyone was so happy to see 
them and I think it’s fair to say they were 
happy to see us.  Our playground is again 
bustling and our classrooms are busy.  
School as it should be!  Well almost.  Only 
school staff and contract workers are 
allowed on site at the moment but, 
hopefully, that won’t last for too long. All 
of the families did an amazing job of supporting our students in their home learning.  
It wasn’t an easy task but everyone did their best and that is all we could ask.  
 
Whilst in remote learning our temporary school residents, the ant colony, did the 
rounds staying with three families. Thank you to the Tepper, Clark and Schoo 
families for ensuring they were well cared for. They are very interesting to watch 
and our Grade 5/6 class will work with them and Denis Crawford from WAMA to 
participate in the Virtual Biggest Science Experiment later in term 3. 
 
Our JSC’s Virtual Biggest Morning Tea went extremely 
well. It was so nice to have some of our parents join us 
via video. It was definitely an unusual way to socialise 
but the chanting for the family pets gave us some 
added entertainment. Nearly $400 was raised for the 
Cancer Council. Thank you to all of the generous people 
who donated.  
 
The last term has definitely been an experience of learning that we will all 
remember here at Halls Gap Primary School. Next term we have planned something a 
little special for our students to 
really get their teeth in to. A 
special project that we think they 
will love. Watch this space and the 
school’s Facebook page to keep up 
to date. We are also hoping to have 
our grade 5/6 camp, be able to 
virtually participate in State 
Schools Spectacular and also get 
back out into the beautiful park and 
community garden to continue our 
environmental programs. Lots to look 
forward to!  
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The Halls Gap Market was 

established in 1997 and is 

proudly brought to you by 

the Halls Gap Primary 

School. Located at the base 

of the Wonderland Range 

(Grampians) in the magical 

Halls Gap Primary School 

grounds, this truly unique market is a must.  

The Halls Gap Market is an outdoor market and 

boasts a range of high quality stalls offering arts, 

crafts, fresh produce, plants, fine food, coffee and 

more. School parents serve hot and cold 

refreshments along with a barbecue featuring 

delicious egg and bacon rolls. All proceeds go to the 

Halls Gap Primary School. Check the website for 

information on becoming a stall holder: - http://

www.hgps.vic.edu.au/craft.html  

Market Dates for 2020 are: 

Melbourne Cup Weekend – 1st November 

Market Dates for 2021 are: 

Labour Day - 7th March  

Easter Sunday - 4th April  

Queens Birthday Weekend - 6th June 

Halls Gap Market 

Pomonal Village Market 

on the last Sunday or 

every month from 9am—

1pm at the Pomonal 

Community Hall.   Run by 

volunteers of the Pomonal Progress Association to 

raise money for the community of Pomonal.  Site 

enquiries: call the Market Coordinator on 0417 883 

445. 

Market Dates for 2020 

Please note markets will not recommence until it is 

safe to do so.  It is envisaged no markets for July and 

August.  

27th September, 3rd & 4th October, 25th October, 

29th November, 27th December. 

Pomonal Village Market 

Halls Gap is 
a Cat Free 
Zone 



FILL THE GAP COMMITTEE 

Lee-Anne, Margo and Alison  

Please email your articles and photos to us 
by the 25th of each month to: 

neighbourhood.house@budjabudjacoop.org.au 

Upload your community events details to 
the Community Association webpage: 

www.hallsgapcommunity.org.au 

Like our Halls Gap Community Association 
Facebook Page 

Like our Halls Gap Community Watch and 
Events Facebook Page 

 
Regular Events 

 Chas Mangle Justice of the Peace is available for witnessing documents in the Halls Gap 
Newsagency from 7am - 10am daily except Tuesdays  Ph. 0439 837 052 

 Peter Hilbig is also a Justice of the Peace and can undertake JP responsibilities by 
appointment.  Email peter@hilbig.id.au or telephone 0437 524 716.  

 Due to the Current coronavirus situation the History Room will be closed until further notice.  Check 
out Chas’s postings on Facebook 

 Budja Budja Neighbourhood House - check the program at the house and online 

 Various  sport/fitness groups. Check the community website for details 
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Did you know there are two Facebook pages to 
like to keep up to date with what is happening 
in Halls Gap. Like our Halls Gap Community 
Association Facebook Page and/or Halls Gap 
Community Watch and Events Facebook 
Pages. 

To keep up to date with what is happening in Pomonal 
like Pomonal Community Connections Facebook page 
and/or Pomonal info & resources sharing Facebook Pages 


